
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

From: Rear Admiral J N Macleod  
Defence Services Secretary 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lieutenant Colonel (Retd) J Hutchins 9/12L 
30 Pennypiece 
Goring on Thames 
RG8 9BY                                                                                                           30th April 2020 
 
 
 
Dear Lieutenant Colonel Hutchins, 
 
 
 

Thank you for your letter extending a message of loyal greetings to Her Majesty 
The Queen.  I enclose with pleasure the reply I have been asked to send.   

 
 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

          May 2020 

 

 

 

 
 Please convey to all members of the Royal Hong Kong Regiment (The 

Volunteers) Regimental Association in the United Kingdom and to those in Hong Kong, 

Australia and Canada, on marking the occasion of their 166th Anniversary of the formation 

of the Regiment, my warm thanks for their message of loyal greetings. 

 

 I very much appreciate your kind words and, in return, send my best wishes to all 

members. 

 

 

 

 

 
                  
 

 
 

    ELIZABETH R 
 
 
 
Lieutenant Colonel (Retd) J Hutchins 9/12 L 
Chairman 
Royal Hong Kong Regiment (The Volunteers) 
Regimental Association (United Kingdom) 


